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Wishing you the very happiest holidays!
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“There are numerous countries in the 
world where the politicians have seized 
absolute power and muzzled the press. 
There is no country in the world where 
the press has seized absolute power and 
muzzled the politicians”

—David Brinkley

Superior Funeral Home

Dedicated to providing services to the families of 
the Copper Corridor with care and compassion

Serving all of your Funeral, Memorial, 
Cremation and Pre-Planning Needs

www.superiorfuneral.com
379 South Ray Road, Superior

(520) 689-2692
Rob Bulman, Owner

OPEN WEDNESDAYS!

We accept insurance 
including AHCCCS

(520) 689-2191
SuperiorSmilesAZ@gmail.com

(For urgent dental needs, sister offi  ces located in Apache 
Junction and Globe. Call today!)

New Patients and
Emergencies Welcome!

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Subscribe to our website and view the 
newspapers BEFORE they hit the stand. 

www.copperarea.com

  Thanks to the information I read in the Dec. 17 issue 
of the Superior Sun, about the Town of Superior being 
unable to even repay $100 a month payments to the 
State for mis-spending the HURF funds, I brought up the 
subject at the Town Council meeting Dec. 18.  I told the 
Mayor and the Council and the Town Manager how upset 
I was that the town had failed to make payments and now 
the current HURF funds will be held back.   Councilman 
Gilbert Aguilar told me I was wrong, that the Town has 
indeed been making payments.  He said I was wrong to 
believe what I had read in the paper.  

More ‘transparency’ needed – show us the money
  Well, I disagree.  If the Town is making proper payments, 
why did the State Attorney General Office and the 
ADOT office say they were not receiving any money 
from Superior?  Are the State’s offices lying too?  
  There seems to be differences among the members of 
the Town Council as to what is being paid and what isn’t 
as well.  It is long overdue that the Town has released 

financial statements so that the public can see for 
themselves what is the Truth and what is not.  The clarity 
of the “Transparency” the Mayor talks about could be 
better.  
  Can we see some financial statements please? 
/s/ Nancy Vogler
A Citizen of Superior for Seven Years

Superior Police Report
  According to state law, police may arrest 
suspected offenders by two methods. The suspect 
may be physically taken into the department and 

booked into jail, or the arresting officer may write 
a citation and release the suspect to appear in 
court later. All suspects are presumed innocent 
until proven guilty in a court of law. Only criminal 
citations are listed. All damage amounts are 
estimates.
  Items are given to The Superior Sun by 
the Superior Police Department and reflect 
information available at the time the report is 
compiled.
Dec. 10
  An accident was reported in the 200 block of Nunez.
Dec. 11
  Theft was reported in the 500 block of Hwy. 60.
Dec. 12
  Edward Sinteral, 26, Superior, was arrested on a warrant 
issued out of Superior.
Dec. 13
  Robert Magana, 32, Globe, was arrested on warrants 
issued out of the Arizona Department of Corrections, City 
of Benson and Graham County.
  Jose Castaneda, 25, Superior, was arrested on a warrant 
issued out of Pinal County.
Dec. 14
  Theft was reported in the 500 block of Hwy. 60.
Dec. 15
  An accident was reported in the 400 block of Heiner.
  Theft was reported in the 500 block of Hwy. 60.
  Calls not listed include welfare check (4), disturbance (5), 
traffic stop (11), information (2), agency assist (3), animal 
complaint (7), citizen assist (4), attempt to locate (2), 911 
hangup (2), utility problem (1), fire (3), traffic hazard (3), 
trespassing (3), threats/harassment (1), civil matter (5), 
alarm drop (5), city code violation (2) and medical (4).
 Citizens are reminded to call Silent Witness at 1-800-
358-INFO, Crime Stop at 689-5611 or the Information Tip 
Line at 520-827-0065 if they have information that may 
help the police department in solving a crime.
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Subscribe to our website and view the 
newspapers BEFORE they hit the stand.

Just $2/month! Great bargain!!
www.copperarea.com

Superior Farmers Market
798 Hwy 60 • Superior, AZ • 520-689-5845 • Fax 520-689-2171

Daily Lunch Specials • Pizza dough made fresh daily • Catering & Delivery Available

Fried Chicken, Pizza & Deli

Arizona Lottery Scratchers
Open for Breakfast at 4 a.m. Monday thru Friday
We now honor EBT Quest “Welcome”

Credit & Debit Cards, ATM Available
Prepaid Cell Phone Cards • Verizon Page plus Sprint & More

Call in or fax your order 

PRICES GOOD THRU DEC. 31, 2014

Natural Light, Bush, 
Rolling Rock, Bud Ice
30 pk Cans $16.99

Large Selection of Fine 
Wine & Champagne & 

Imported Beer

Farmers Famous Hot 
Wings

1-doz $7.99

XL Pepperoni Pizza
w/12 wings

$16.99
Smoked Whole Slab
St. Louis Style Ribs

$17.99
1 slice + 6 Hot Wings

w/24oz Drink

$6.99
Pall Mall Cigarettes

$5.49

SMOKE SHOP
Electronic Cigarettes, 

Hookah & More

Breakfast Burritos M-F 4 am to 10 am $2.99

10 Boneless Hot Wings
$4.99

10lb bag of Ice $1.69
20lb bag of Ice $2.99

2 Slices &
24oz Fountain Drink

$3.99
Monday & Wednesday 

Chinese Food
Specials

PASTOR’S CORNER
By Dennis Van Gorp

Family Life Christian Center

As we approach the New Year, 
many begin to make their New 
Year’s Resolutions.  It has 

become a custom to promise ourselves 
new goals to accomplish and ways to 
become a better person.
  Psalm 119:89 & 90 says:  “Your Word, 
O Lord, is eternal, it stands firm in the 
heavens.  Your faithfulness continues 
through all generations.”
  When you base your goals on God’s 
Word, they will become a reality.  Set 
your focus on God and He will lead you 
on paths of righteousness.  Your step 
will be firm and your mind will stay 
clear and sharp.
  Make a resolution to read your Bible 
and to talk with the Lord each day.  
Live in obedience to Him and He will 
be your light shining in the dark times 

Go With God

of your life.  Vaya con Dios – Go with 
God!

  Keith McGlaughlin, president of the United 
Way of Pinal County Board of Directors, 
said today that the county-wide assessment 
of human service needs is under way, and 
results are beginning to come in through 
the online Survey Monkey document. The 
project is managed by an Americorps Vista 
member working with United Way through 
the Arizona Alliance of Nonprofits and a 
generous grant from the Corporation for 
National and Community Service.  The goal 
of the program is to help communities reduce 
poverty. McGlaughlin noted that Manuela 
Bowler’s education and background are 
in empowering communities by helping 
address issues through planning and resource 
development, and she has been assigned the 
task of conducting a new needs assessment of 
county human service needs, a role that fits 
her background well.
  On assignment for one year, Bowler of 
Apache Junction, Ariz. has been visiting 
Pinal County communities and individuals to 
get support, and with a steering committee, 
developed the survey tool currently being 
used. The Steering Committee members 
are Maria Munoz, Town of Hayden; Mary 
Witkofski, City of Maricopa; Heather Patel, 
City of Apache Junction; Bonnie Palmer, 
Coolidge Youth Coalition; Captain Mark P. 
Davey, Salvation Army in Casa Grande; and 

Scott McEuen
  The survey will be open until Jan. 15, 2015 
in an effort to allow residents from across the 
county to share their view. Once completed, 
focus group meetings will be held around 
the county and the feedback will provide 
assistance to the United Way Board in 
updating the board’s Community Impact 
Plan.
  Pinal County, the size of the state of 
Connecticut, has diverse regions and issues 
and residents in all parts of the county have 
experienced tremendous financial impact 
while surviving past economic boom and bust 
cycles. Human services that have responded 
to these needs have done so for many years 
with shrinking funding levels, making it most 
difficult for them to respond and to meet all 
the needs. Gaps often emerge between needs 
and services delivered, and identification of 
gaps will be a key component of the survey. 
McGlaughlin said that the United Way 
of Pinal County aims to create collective 
community impact by funding efforts that 
leverage resources that address gaps in the 
county’s human service system.  
  “The last needs assessment was conducted 
in 2005.” Beverly Prueter, United Way 
executive director, said, “An update is 
needed, and it is important to get opinions 
from across the county. The survey will be 

United Way of Pinal County county-wide 
human services assessment under way

made available to other organizations and 
individuals, and it will help the United Way 
board assess the best way to distribute funds 
raised in its annual campaigns.” Currently, 
United Way focuses on improving lives by 
providing educational programs, including 
early childhood development and training, 
and substance abuse awareness services; 
income stability programs such as VITA and 
emergency assistance; and health, including 
many supportive feeding program and home 
alone safety pendants, gardening projects and 

assistance for our county’s veterans, to name 
a few.
  For more information, please contact Bowler 
at vista@unitedwayofpc.org.
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The Superior, AZ, Cowboy Round-up Association would like to publicly thank all those 
who helped to make our 1st “Night of the Cowboy” such a great success. We would also 
like to announce some of our future events that are being worked on.

It would have been impossible to fulfill our endeavor without the Los Hermanos 
Ballroom and Richard Tameron along with his staff, and also a gracious thanks to the 
entire Tameron family who also helped.

Our fabulous New York steak dinner could not have been any better because we had 
Michael Hing of Save Money Market there to support us every step along the way & 
provided all the dinner. We also thank brother Richard Hing.

A giant thank you to Rosemary Quiroz and Rose’s Roses for her decorative talents and 
for designing and decorating our ballroom.

Our dinner would have been impossible to cook without the kindness of Sundt Corp. 
and Tony Lopez for lending us use of their mobile kitchen. It was “first class all the way: 
according to our cooks: Robert Ramirez, Tony Huerta, and one of the band members, 
Mr. Vance from Kearny.

We had donations from various people coming from Globe, Gold Canyon, Holbrook, 
Superior and some were last minute donations. There were too many to mention except 
for Earth Movers and the B.B. Rivera family; Peter and Ginger Beesley & Hoofin’ It Feed 
& Tack, all from Globe.

Our selected Cowboy of the year recipient Doug Lewis received a gorgeous plaque 
made of black onyx covered with a sheet of engraved glass and trimmed in silver. It was 
designed and made by Superior’s local creator, Lynn Corstensen.

We cannot forget our local dance band, “Robert ’n’ Friends.” Fantastic! The dance 
floor was always full.

A very special thanks to our celebrity guest entertainer who came from Mesquite, 
Texas, Mr. Monty “Hawkeye” Henson. For those who missed the event, you missed a 
talented, funny, good-time cowboy, who is not only a 3x world champion saddle bronc 
rider but he is also the “National Spokesman for ‘Night of the Cowboy’”. He said he had 
a wonderful time and he wants to come back next year.

Currently the SACRA group is planning a dance at Los Hermanos Ballroom March 14th 
for Apache Leap Days 2015. Further information forthcoming.

We are also working on an Easter Egg Party for kids but there will also be games for 
adults. Our tentative date is April 4th, 2015.

Our next Night of the Cowboy is set for Nov. 7th, 2015 at Los Hermanos Ballroom. 
More details as we go along.

Anyone interested in joining our new non-profit group, call Sandra Doyle 509-936-
0604 for further information.

To all those who attended Nov. 8th event, especially for those who came from all over 
the state, a great thanks. But to our local people, you’re the greatest! Tried & true.

/s/ Sandra Doyle, Secretary of SACRA

ACTOS?
If you have been taking ACTOS

(Pioglitazone) and have been diagnosed with

Bladder Cancer
or are experiencing the following symptoms:

Blood in Urine, Urinary Urgency, Pain in 
Urination, Back or Abdominal Pain

Call us immediately at 877.369.8800, 
as you may have a legal claim. 

Your personal, professional consultation 
is FREE

Moeller Law Offi ce
3433 E. Fort Lowell, Ste 105

Tucson, AZ 85716
While this fi rm maintains joint responsibility, most cases are 

referred to other attorneys for principal responsibility.

By Mila Besich-Lira
Copper Area News

  Prior to leaving Washington DC for his two week 
holiday retreat in Hawaii, President Obama signed the 
National Defense Authorization Act which included the 
approval of the Southeast Arizona Land Exchange and 
Conservation Act.  
  The land exchange will not be complete until an 
Environmental Impact Statement is complete which was 
a provision added to the bill. The Oak Flats campground 
will remain open to the public until the area is no longer 
safe for public use.
  Senators McCain and Flake along with Representatives 
Kirkpatrick and Gosar had originally planned a trip 
to Superior for a community meeting on the jobs bill. 

President Obama signs NDAA 
Bill; Land Exchange is official

That event was postponed because the senate had not 
adjourned the session prior to the event. The event is 
expected to be rescheduled.

By John Hernandez
Copper Area News

  The SailCart, a metal sculpture designed by artist Chris 
Lucic and fabricated by Randy Halliday, was installed 
this week. The art structure weighs over two tons. Kevin 
Armbrust organized the installation and was helped by 
Steve Brown, Frank Pierson, and Marcos Robles of Oracle 
Electric Service who provided a crane. Frank Pierson and 
Mary Ellen Kazda donated the use of their land where the 
sculpture sits off American Avenue next to the post office.
  The SailCart honors the mining history of the area. 
According to the Oracle Historical Society, Prospector 
Albert Weldon survived a terrible storm on the ship 
Oracle while sailing around the Cape of Good Hope. He 
named his first mining claim “The Oracle” in gratitude. 
The town of Oracle takes its name from the mine and 
indirectly from a ship.    

SailCart sculpture 
installed in Oracle

The SailCart was designed by local artist Chris Lucic.
Jennifer Carnes | Copper Area News
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Peace Pest Control
Felix Bermejo with

Contact Felix Bermejo 
(520) 466-9408 
(520) 280-6915

PO Box 310, Eloy, AZ 85131
FelixBermejo1953@hotmail.

com
We Thank Our Customers!

Se Habla Español

Offers complete satisfaction for 
all your pest control needs.

Pest • Termites • Rodents • Bird Control • 
Bees • Scorpions • Roaches • Spiders

www.SWEYE.com

602-404-6502 
PHOENIX 

520-790-8888 
TUCSON  

 

Financing Available! – Call Now!

NEW YEAR, NEW VIEW
Start off 2015 by seeing your world better 

SCHEDULE YOUR

LASIK EVALUATION
BY THE END OF  

JANUARY TO RECEIVE

$500
OFF/PER EYE

FREE

Pregnant? Need Help? 520-896-9545

PHOENIX — In an ongoing effort to modernize the 
state’s highway system, the Arizona Department of 
Transportation recently secured a $1 million federal 
grant to replace the antiquated lighting in the US 60 
Queen Creek Tunnel near Superior with a new light-
emitting diode (LED) lighting system, which will be 
the first tunnel in Arizona to have this new innovative 
technology. 
  The new lighting system will improve visibility in the 
tunnel, which was originally built in 1952, by using an 
adaptive control system that will adjust the lighting level 
within the tunnel based upon ambient light and weather 
conditions outside the tunnel.
  The new lighting system will also significantly reduce 
the power consumption, while decreasing maintenance 
frequency for the tunnel (lane closures, traffic delays).
  “This project is one of several in store for the US 60 
corridor that will ultimately enhance safety between 
Globe and the Phoenix metro area, including the Silver 
King/Superior Streets widening project west of the 
Queen Creek Tunnel and the Oak Flats climbing lane 
project east of the tunnel,” said ADOT Globe District 

Engineer Jesse Gutierrez. “The new lighting system will 
provide sufficient visibility in the tunnel for safety while 
using the least amount of energy.”
  The funding comes from the Federal Highway 
Administration Accelerated Innovation Deployment 
Demonstration program, which will ultimately invest 
$30 million in incentive funding for federal, state, 
local and tribal government agencies to hasten their 
use of innovative methods. The AID program builds on 
the success of the agency’s ongoing Every Day Counts 
initiative, a partnership between the Federal Highway 
Administration and state and local transportation 
agencies to accelerate the deployment of innovative 
methods and cut project delivery times.
  ADOT expects to replace the lighting system beginning 
in 2015, which will require new conduit and wiring in 
the quarter-mile-long tunnel. The total project cost is 
estimated to be $3.8 million.
  ADOT was one of only six states to receive one of the 
grants designed to accelerate deployment of innovative 
transportation projects, and the $1 million grant to 
Arizona matched Michigan’s for the largest received.

ADOT awarded $1 million grant for lighting project in 
US 60 Queen Creek Tunnel; Innovative project near 

Superior to improve visibility, reduce maintenance costs

US 60 Queen Creek Tunnel.

US 60 Queen Creek Tunnel – a historical photo
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By Mila Besich-Lira
Superior Sun

  During their December meeting 
the Superior Chamber of Commerce 
recapped all of the things that the non-
profit group has accomplished and 
they also recognized the volunteers 
who help to keep the caboose visitor 
center open and the chamber office on 
Main Street open for visitors to stop 
by. Those in attendance had ample 
time to share in the holiday spirit and 
there were several holiday games for 
everyone to enjoy.
  Sue Anderson, president of the 
chamber of commerce announced that 
Resolution Copper and the chamber 
have signed an agreement that 
provides the chamber with $20,000 to 
cover memberships for several of the 
contractors at the mine, sponsorship 
for events and also operating expenses 
for the chamber. She explained in the 
meeting that this support doubles the 
yearly budget for the chamber.
  The chamber accomplished 
many goals in 2014, they started a 
marketing committee that is focused 

on promoting Superior to tourists 
and other businesses, they were able 
to move into their newly remodeled 
building on Main Street all while 
continuing to host the annual events in 
the community.
  The volunteers recognized were: 
Mary Abrahamsen, Karen Afdahl, 
Tweedy Armitage, Joann Besich, 
Dixie Briegel, Pat Brown, Sandra 
Doyle, Sherry Figdore, Tina Gutierrez, 
Shirley Holmquist, Merrilee Kinney, 
Marilee Lasch, Deb McKee, Mike 
McKee, Janis Reynolds, Keri Richards, 
Pat Richards, Chris Simpson, Nancy 
Strong, LeAnnTaylor, Arlene Vader, 
and Nancy Vogler. The chamber also 
recognized Robert “Beto” Cervantez 
for designing and building the book 
cases and benches for the chamber.
  The chamber will be hosting the 
seventh annual Home Tour and 
Antique Show on Jan. 23 and Jan. 
24, 2015. Pre sale tickets will be 
available soon. For more information 
on chamber events, volunteering or 
becoming a member with the Superior 
Chamber of Commerce please call the 
chamber at 520-827-0676.

Superior Chamber of Commerce recognizes volunteers
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Of all the things created by copper, the 
strongest is the community.

Have a Safe and Happy Holiday!

ResolutionCopper.com
Please join us on Facebook, Twitter or LinkedIn

Holiday_Ad_Copper_Area.indd   1 12/18/2014   11:58:39 PM



8 | Superior Sun	 www.copperarea.com	 December 24, 2014

  On Tuesday, Dec. 16 the 
Concerned Citizens and Retired 
Miners hosted a peaceful protest 
in opposition to the recent passage 
of the Southeast Arizona Land 

Exchange and Conservation 
Act. The group has opposed the 
land exchange and opening of 
the Resolution Copper Project.   
Members of the group along with 

tribal leaders from the San Carlos 
Apache Tribe traveled to Phoenix 
on Friday to protest in front of the 
Rio Tinto offices and the office of 
Senator John McCain.

Concerned Citizens and 
Retired Miners protest Land 

Exchange passage

Despite the finality of the Land Exchange Bill passage, members of the Concerned Citizens and Retired Miners 
Coalition continue their staunch protest of the new mine.

By Andrew Luberda
Copper Area News

  Now that the 2014 high school football season has 
officially concluded, the release of postseason honors and 
awards rolls on. ALLSPORTSTUCSON.com, Tucson.com 
and American Family Insurance as selected by azcentral 
sports are the most recent organizations to name the 
players on their all-state and all-division teams.
  The 2014 American Family Insurance All-State teams, 
which were selected by the azcentral high school sports 
staff, represent the best players in each division.
  The following is a list of players, by school, named to the 
ALLSPORTSTUCSON.com, Tucson.com, and Am-Fam 
All-State teams:

SAN MANUEL
• ALLSPORTSTUCSON.com Division V First 
Team: Francisco Medina (TE), Arian Rodriguez (WR), 
Roberto Guerrero (OL), Shane Kelly (P), and Antonia 
Montes (DB).
• ALLSPORTSTUCSON.com Division V Second 
Team: Brian Valdez (QB) and Antonio Gallagro (OL).
• Tucson.com 2014 All-Southern Arizona Team 
Honorable Mention: Shane Kelly, Armando Sierra, 
and Brian Valdez.

RAY
• American Family Insurance All-State First 
Team: Jacob Pace (Sr, OL), Destry Yocum (Sr, LB), and 
Steven Lucero (Sr, LS).
• American Family Insurance All-State Honorable 
Mention: Seth Harmon (Sr, DL), and Robbin Newman 
(Sr, RB).

SUPERIOR
• American Family Insurance All-State Second 
Team: Matthew Zavala (Sr, WR).
• American Family Insurance All-State Honorable 
Mention: Nicolaus Cruz (So, AP), Edgar Pacheco (So, 
LB), and Jalon Murray (So, DL).

More 
postseason 
honors for 

Copper 
Corridor 

football players
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THIS ‘N THAT

Submit information to CBNSUN@minersunbasin.com or call 520-363-5554. Listings are free. The Superior Sun 
reserves the right to edit or refuse submissions. Submissions are due the Friday before Wednesday publication.

ON THE AGENDA

COMMUNITY CALENDAR

SUPERIOR HIGH SCHOOL YEARBOOKS:  Superior High School is taking preorders for the annual yearbooks, the Prospector. Cost now is $45; it will increase to 
$50 in February. Senior baby pictures are due to the school by Nov. 3. If you would like to purchase a Senior Dedication Ad, the deadline is Jan. 16. Ads are $80 for a 
full page, $60 for a half page and $40 for a quarter page. For more information, please contact Christine Martinez at cmartinez@superiorusd.org or call 520-689-3102.

JANUARY

ANNOUNCEMENTS

FAMILY LIFE CHRISTIAN CENTER BIBLE STUDY: A Bible Study will be held each Wednesday at 7 p.m. at Family Life Christian 
Center. Call 689-2202 for more information.
SUPERIOR ROTARY CLUB: The Superior Rotary Club is the oldest service club in Superior that is still in service today.  If you are 
interested in becoming a Rotarian you can join them at their weekly meeting on Tuesdays at noon at Los Hermanos Restaurant.
SUPERIOR, ARIZONA COWBOY ROUND-UP ASSOCIATION: Anyone interested in joining the Superior, Arizona Cowboy Round-
up Association should call Sandra Doyle at 509-936-0604..

DECEMBER

VFW and Ladies Auxiliary Post #3584 in Superior is having 
bingo on Fridays and Mondays at 7p.m. Jackpot is $500 on 
Fridays and on Monday we are doing the slider cards, so you 
will win percentage. Come in and join the fun and food.

BINGO Fridays and Mondays 7:00 pm at 
Post #3584 in Superior 

Come to our Christmas Eve Candlelight Service on 
Wednesday, Dec. 24 at 6 p.m. at the Presbyterian 
Church of Superior, 100 N. Magma Ave. in Superior. 

24 Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 
Presbyterian Church of Superior

The Apache Bow Hunters Arizona Traditional Triple Crown 1st Leg will 
be held on Saturday, Jan. 3. Registration opens at 7 a.m. Shooters 
meeting will be 8:45 a.m.. Shotgun flight times will be: 1/9 a.m., 2/10:30 
a.m., 3/1 p.m. Fees are $30 adult, $20 young adult. For more information 
call A.B.H. Clubhouse at 928-425-6174, Joe Witterman at 928-812-1136, 
Dave Barragan at 928-701-1928, Robert Lopez at 602-748-8831 or visit 
online at www.apachebowhuntersaz.com. Rules are on the website. 

03Apache Bow Hunters  Arizona 
Traditional Triple Crown

14 Read On at the Hayden Senior 
Center

When Arizona reads, Arizona thrives! There will be a Read 
On Copper Corridor Collaborative Partners Meeting on 
Wednesday, Jan. 14, from noon - 2 p.m. at the Hayden Senior 
Center, 520 Velasco Ave. For more information please contact 
Hazel Chandler at 928-425-8172 or hchandler@azftf.gov.

20Grief Support Group for Tri-
Community and Surrounding Areas

The loss of a loved one, through death, is the ultimate loss 
and one that is often misunderstood by our society. In past 
generations, grief was acknowledged by the bereaved wearing 
a black arm band for a year in remembrance; now, society says 
“Forget it!” or “Move on!” Grief can be compounded by not 
taking the time to fully experience it. Let us help you with this 
8 week course Understanding Your Grief, which will start on 
Wednesday, Jan. 20, and will be held at Trowbridge Hall, 705 
American Ave. in Oracle from 5:30 p.m. - 7 p.m. These meeting 
are open to all persons having experience a loss who are still 
grieving. Books, materials, refreshments will be provided. For 
more information, please contact Jane at 520-896-2516.

  Copper Area News tries to provide scores for all games played 
throughout the previous week. We obtain those scores first 
through the coaches and, when they do not respond to our 
inquiries, we obtain them online via MaxPreps and AIA365.
  Unfortunately, this week we encountered a problem with the 
websites.
  The scores and stats on MaxPreps do not add up and the 
scores on AIA365 differ from what’s on MaxPreps.  To further 
complicate issues, the game states on MaxPreps don’t equal the 
final score.  
  AIA365 does NOT provide stats.  
  For example, on MaxPreps, the final score of San Carlos vs 
Globe girls’ game is 31 - 18.  But a review of the stats reflects 
that San Carlos scored 55 points.  Clearly one of these is not 
accurate.  Another example, Superior beat Ray in boys basketball 
last week, now the score is different and reflects a Bearcats win.  
And, the 2015 Football season records for some teams show their 
record as 91 - 0.  Impossible, since we haven’t played games in 
the 2015 season and for sure not 91 games.  
  We are hoping that the problem is rectified soon. We will 
report the scores of games played as soon as it is updated and 
corrected.

Problem with online 
reporting site delays scores

Answer to puzzle on Page 10
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Weather
Date	 High	 Low	 Pcp
Dec 15	 64	 37	 .01
Dec 16	 68	 43
Dec 17	 55	 47	 .14
Dec 18	 57	 40	 .01
Dec 19	 64	 35	 .01
Dec 20	 64	 37
Dec 21	 64	 38

Weather readings 
courtesy Boyce 

Thompson Arboretum.

Public Notice
Notice of Publication For Ruby Contreras 
in the Superior Court of Arizona Pinal 
County Case Number D0200901834 you 
are summons to appear on February 10, 
2015 at 3:00 p.m. Ramon Navarro has 
filed the following documents Petition to 
establish legal decision making parenting 
time and child support, Affidavit regarding 
minor child, and parenting plan for sole 
custody. Ramon Navarro - Irene Navarro 
520-858-9589  270 N. Neary Ave. 
Superior, AZ 85113
SUN Legal 12/10/14, 12/17/14, 12/24/14, 
12/31/14

SUPERIOR CHURCH DIRECTORY
Presbyterian Church

of Superior
100 Magma Ave., Superior

520-689-2631
Worship Service Sunday: 10 a.m.

All are welcome.

Anonymous prayer box located at 
Save Money Market.
We will pray for you!

St. Francis of Assisi
Catholic Church

11 Church Ave., Superior

Fr. James Aboyi, VC
520-689-2250

Weekday Mass Tues.-Fri. 8 a.m.
Saturday 5 p.m. • Sunday 9 & 11 a.m.
Confession: Sat. 4-4:45 p.m. or by req.

www.stfrancissuperior.org

Advertise
Your Church

Here!

Superior Harvest 
Church

Hill St. & Stone Ave., Superior

Pastor Albert M. Rodriguez
480-354-4499 H
 480-329-3647 C

Sunday Morning Service 10 a.m.
Wednesday Bible Study 5 p.m.

Victory in Jesus

Family Life Christian Center
56 Kellner Ave., Superior

Pastors Dennis & Sandy VanGorp
520-689-2202

Sunday Prayer 9:30 a.m.
Sunday Worship 10:30 a.m.

Wednesday Bible Study 7 p.m.

Everyone is Welcome 
Assembly of God

To be included in the weekly 
church listing, call the

Superior Sun at 520-363-5554.

Superstition Foothills 
Baptist Church

6338 S. Kings Ranch Rd.
Gold Canyon, AZ

Sunday Services
Life Line Christian Institute 9:30 a.m.
Sunday Morning Worship 10:45 a.m.

Life Line Connect Groups 5 p.m.

We love people and would like to 
be your church home.

Call 520-363-5554 
to place 
your ad. 

Say it 
with 
the 

Classifi ed!

CLASSIFIED
(520) 363-5554

Two buildings for 
sale in Superior. 

Commercial/
Residential Property. 

Suitable for most 
businesses. Both 

buildings have been 
completely remodeled. 
Commercial building 

has central air 
conditioning. 

For information, see 
Betty Gallego at 
29 N. Pinal Ave. 

Superior 
520-689-2679

Cards of Thanks

Call 
520-363-5554 

to place 
your ad. 

In Memoriam

Call 

363-5554 

to place your

FREE
Copper 
Basin

Marketplace 
Ad

Carmen Poteet, 99, 
passed away Nov. 15, 
2014 in Lake Point 
Nursing Center, 
Wichita, Kansas.

A former Haydenite, 
Hayden High School 
Graduate and active 
in church and local 
activities will always 

be remembered 
kindly.

My mother, sisters and 
I traveled yearly to 
visit her and to her, 
Hayden was always 

home.

Bless you, Carmelita.

Your God-Daughter, 
Jo-Ann Brady

In Memoriam

I would like to thank 
all the people that 

visited me, sent food, 
calls, cards, flowers, 
masses and attended 
our brother’s funeral, 

Fred A. Palacio.
God bless you all.
Isabel P. Ybarra & 

Family
Rosalie P. Guerro & 

Family
Pete Palacio & 

Family

The Family of Fred 
Palacio thanks you for 
your thoughtful kindness 
when it was so greatly 

appreciated.  His family 
shall always remember 
your calls, visits, cards, 

food and attendance at his 
final services.  

"Blessings" to you and 
your families.

Mary L. Palacio
Gene and Carmen 

Palacio and Family
Don and Cindy 

Palacio and Family
Diane and Ernest 

Martinez and 
Family

Public Notice
NOTICE (for publication) ARTICLES OF 
ORGANIZATION HAVE BEEN FILED 
IN THE OFFICE OF THE ARIZONA 
CORPORATION COMMISSION FOR 
I. Name: RS Knox Custom Contracting, 
LLC L-1965428-3 II. The address of the 
known place of business is: 1370 E. 
Tonto St. Apache Junction, AZ 85119 
III. The name and street address of the 
Statutory Agent is: Robert Scott Knox 
1370 E. Tonto St. Apache Junction, AZ 
85119 Management of the limited liability 
company is reserved to the members. 
The names and addresses of each 
person who is a member are: manager 
Robert Scott Knox 1370 E. Tonto St. 
Apache Junction, AZ 85119
SUN Legal 12/24/14, 12/31/14, 1/7/15

By Nina Crowder
Superior Sun

  The Superior Town Council 
continues working on having 
a successful year and looks 
forward to the new-year and 
the accomplishments they can 
make in the future. During 
the last meeting of this year 
the town council held a public 
hearing regarding a new flow-
er business in Superior, new 
police officers added to the 
Superior Police Department, 
the moving of a Rectifier by 
Southwest Gas Company and 
other business issues. 
  The public hearing was held 
regarding the home occupa-
tion permit requested by Glo-
ria Palacios to operate a flower 
shop for the assembly and sale 
of silk flowers and accessory 
products and materials in 
her home in an R 1-6 Urban 
Residential Zone District lo-
cated at 1231 S. Belmont Ave. 
in Superior. After the public 
hearing, the town council 
approved the new flower busi-
ness for Gloria Palacios.
  Discussion of the possible 
easement for the Southwest 
Gas Corporation to relocate 
the Rectifier on Mary Drive 
was held and approved by the 
town council. A Rectifier is an 
electrical device that converts 
an alternating current into 
a direct one by allowing a 
current flow through it in one 
direction. The Rectifier needs 
to be moved for the expan-
sion of the ADOT Highway 60 
project.
  Discussion and possible ap-
proval of a letter of support on 
proposed changes to the Tonto 
National Forest Recreation 
Fees was tabled until the next 
meeting.
  During the town manager’s 
report, Margaret Gaston 
reported that the HURF 
funds that the state recently 
announced that it would with-
hold was less than reported. 
She said, “The maximum 
Superior would lose would be 

Superior Town Council wraps up 
the year, optimistic about 2015

in January the town council 
meetings will be held once per 
month, the second Thursday 
of each month.

$8,000 to $10,000. Superior 
is taking steps to correct this 
error.”
  Superior Police Department 
Officer Nuess spoke to the 
town council regarding an 
additional four officers that 
have been hired. Officer Nuess 
also discussed the return of 
evidence from the Superior 
Police Department. If you 
would like to find out if any 
evidence confiscated by the 
police department belongs to 
you, please contact the police 
department for information. 
Officer Nuess reported, “I was 
able to return $420 that was 
in evidence from a break in 
to the rightful owners and the 
owners were happy and did 
not expect the return of these 
funds.” Officer Nuess also 
discussed the National Center 
for Missing and Exploited 
Children (NCMEC) program 
to fight to keep children safe 
from abduction and sexual 
exploitation and that Supe-
rior is the first in the State of 
Arizona to have this program 
out of 14 throughout the state. 
This program provides the re-
sources needed to help protect 
children and prevent these 
devastating crimes committed 
against children.
  The mayor and Superior 
Town Council want to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year and 
look forward to a successful 
new year for the town. The 
town hall will be closed on 
Christmas and New Year’s 
Day. The next regularly 
scheduled council meeting will 
be Jan. 8 at 7 p.m. Starting 
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Dalton Realty
520-689-5201

Superior, Kearny & Top of the World Rentals

SUPERIOR RENTALS
Anderson Rentals LLC
Nice homes.  Good prices.

602-625-3151 or 
sasedona@juno.com

(520) 363-5554 CLASSIFIED

100. Real Estate

1. Choose Your Classified Section
Using the index choose the section that best fits your ad

2. Write your ad
Minimum word is 15 words for $4.20. Every word there after is 28¢.

Write your own word ad

FOR
RENT

NEW
LISTING WOW!

SUPER
BUY

3. Circle your Attention Getter (optional)
ONE of these graphics can be added to your word ad for additional $2.00

4. Add up total cost
We charge by the word. A word is anything with a space before or after 
it. Punctuation is free. Phone numbers with area codes and prices are 

considered 1 word each.

$4.20 For the first 15 words.  
Minimum charge

Number of 
additional words. 
(If ad has more
 than 15 words.)+ X 28¢

Attention Getter 
$2.00

= Cost for your word 
ad for one week.

X
Number of weeks 
to run the ad

=
Total cost 
of ad

( )

Call (520) 363-5554 or mail this coupon in to Copper 
Basin News, P.O. Box 579, Kearny, AZ 85237. You may 
send check or money order. No Cash Please. 

4. Send the Ad to the Copper Basin News/Superior Sun

You may pay with Visa, MasterCard or American 
Express. 
CC#__________________________Expir: _________

Name: ______________________________________
Address: ____________________________________
Phone: _____________________________________

5. Your Information  (Required to place ad)
Call 

520-363-5554 
to place your ad. 

80. Rentals
In Dudleyville, horse 

property on river garden 
spot. House completely 
refurbished. Call Liz at 

928-812-8122

21. Drivers

3 homes in Superior 
for sale by owner. Low 

down. EZ qualify. 
Owner will carry 

paper. 602-625-3151

20. Help Wanted

Very clean, nice 2 bdrm 
house, 1 bath, tile floors, 
laundry rm, newer AC, 
fenced yard, garage in 

Superior.
$475 plus utilities. 

Deposit $400.
520-827-084425. Instruction

For Sale by Owner
Completely remodeled home 

in Kearny. New laminate 
wood flooring & bedroom 
carpets. Complete new 

kitchen & bathrooms. Lots of 
storage. All sewer, water lines 

replaced, all new electrical, 
new insulation & new 

sheetrocked walls inside. RV 
gate with outlet access. Call 
for an appointment to see

480-310-0475 or 480-310-0476

80. Rentals

45.  Misc.

16. Financial Services

10. Business Services

Color
Copies

Why travel out of town 
for color copies?

We can offer high 
quality at competitive 

prices.

81/2x11 – $.85
81/2x14 – $.95
11x17 – $1.60

glossy paper 
available for photos.
Just Bring us Your originals & 
You’ll Be amazed at the QualitY.

Copper basin News
366 alden rd., Kearny

(520) 363-5554

PRINTING
Letterheads • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Flyers• Business Forms  • Copies 

Newsletters •  Programs • Brochures 
Rubber Stamps • Wedding Announcements 

Graduation Stationery • Posters
Door  Hangers • Raffle Tickets
Copper Basin News

366 Alden Rd. Kearny
(520) 363-5554

CbnSun@MinerSunBasin.com

10. Business Services

1. Automobile

Advertise your 
Vehicle 
with a

 Picture for 
$13.00
Make 

Cash and 
Sell Fast!

Call 
520-363-5554

ADVERTISE YOUR HOME, 
property or business for sale in 
79 AZ newspapers. Reach over 
2 million readers for ONLY $330! 
Call this newspaper or visit: www.
classifi edarizona.com. (AzCAN) 

Ready for Occupancy.  1 Bedroom 
Apt. at Kearny Manor.  This is an 
income qualify apt. for age 62 and 
over or Disabled any age.  For 
application, please see apt.#7 or 
#3 and/or call 520-868-5973 Mon/
Wed/Fri from 8am till 1pm.  This 
institution is an equal opportunity 
provider and employer.

DISH TV Retailer. SAVE! Starting at 
$19.99/month (for 12 mos.) FREE 
Premium Movie Channels. FREE 
equipment, Installation & Activation. 
CALL, COMPARE LOCAL DEALS! 
1-800-318-1693. (AzCAN) 
DirecTV: Over $636.00 in savings, 
Free Upgrade to Genie & 2014 
NFL Sunday Ticket included at 
no charge. $29.99 month! Call 
Now 1-800-607-6909. (AzCAN) 

MEDICAL OFFICE TRAINEES 
NEEDED! Train to become a Medical 
Offi ce Assistant. No experience 
needed! Online training can 
get you job ready! HS Diploma/
GED & PC/Internet needed. 
1-888-926-6058. (AzCAN) 

CDL-A Truck Drivers. Great 
hometime. Get paid daily or 
weekly. Consistent miles. Pay 
incentive & benefi ts! Become a 
Knight of the Road. 855-876-6079 
Knight Refrigerated. (AzCAN)

ADVERTISE YOUR JOB Opening 
in 79 AZ newspapers. Reach over 
2 million readers for ONLY $330! 
Call this newspaper or visit: www.
classifi edarizona.com. (AzCAN) 

20. Help Wanted

Ray Unified School 
District #3

Position Announcement

Job Title:
Custodian

Location:
Elementary / Part-time

Supervisor:
Building Principal

Requirements: 
U.S. Citizenship, H.S. 
Diploma or G.E.D. and 
knowledge of custodial 

work procedures, 
equipment and chemicals.

Summary:
Perform custodial duties 

as directed

Applications can be picked 
up from Karla Luedke at 

the District Office Monday 
through Thursday 

8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY 
BENEFITS. Unable to work? Denied 
benefi ts? We can help! WIN or 
pay nothing! Contact Bill Gordon & 
Associates at 1-800-960-3595 to 
start your application today! (AzCAN) 

Wanted to buy Scrap Cars and 
Trucks $50 to $300, Car batteries 
$6, Metal $100 Ton, Stoves w/d 
Ref, All metal,  Aluminum 25¢LB, 
Copper $2LB, Aluminum Cans 
60¢LB, Lead 10¢LB, Brass $1LB 
. Call Wayne 480-227-1287.
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mcspaddensales@cableone.net
928-425-4491
Globe, AZ 85501
750 North Broad Street

McSpadden Ford Lincoln

Must own 1995 or newer Ford,Mercury or Lincoln vehicle or competitive
brand to qualify for Conquest Cash or Owner Loyalty Cash

Conquest Cash or Owner
Loyalty

1,000
60

0.0

Offers good through Jan 5, 2015

2LMDJ6JK9EBL04936


